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OSP Letter of Support 
 
 
Sept 15, 2023 

 
 
Brad Babyak,          
Recrea�on Services Manager, Open Space Programming & Development 
Recrea�on & Community Development Department, Community Services Division 
City of Saskatoon | 3130 Laurier Drive | Saskatoon, SK.  S7L 5J7 
 
 
Dear Brad, 
I write today represen�ng the Board of Directors of OSP Community Development Organiza�on in 
support of the partnership and sub lease of a por�on of the OSP Community Development Inc lease area 
to Saskatoon Freestyle.  
We have had discussions and have an agreement that covers opera�ons, insurance, protocols, and a 
framework to further develop the rela�onship as it evolves between the two partners. 
 
We are excited to see Op�mist Hill develop into something bigger than our original vision and create 
further learning opportuni�es for our ci�zens, to par�cipate in a winter sport that is both recrea�onal 
and could lead to much greater opportuni�es. Mark McMorris learned his cra� on the slopes of Mission 
Ridge, and we may also see an individual that makes Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, and Canada proud in the 
future, with a start right here in Saskatoon. 
 
Brad, if you have any further ques�ons, please call at your convenience. 
 
 
 
Bradley (Brad) S. Sylvester C.Dir S.V.M. 
President and Chair of Board of Directors  
OSP Community Development Corp, a Non-Profit Corp 
 
 


